Special Park Board meeting June 13, 2012 Valley City, ND 58072

The Barnes County Park Board met in a special meeting on Wednesday, June 13, 2012. Bobby Koepplin opened the meeting.

Those present were: Chairman Bobby Koepplin, Commissioner Phil Leitner, Commissioner Eldred Knutson, Park Board member Bob Nelson and Commissioner John Froelich. Also present was the Park Superintendant Bev Anderson.

Jim McCallister, Weed Officer, informed the Commission that the motor in his ¾ ton, 2007 truck has blown and is not working. The cost for repairs is approximately \$7,200.00.

Froelich made a motion, seconded by Knutson to have Jim get the truck fixed. Motion carried.

Froelich made a motion, seconded by Knutson to approve the minutes of May 1, 2012 with corrections. Motion carried.

Bobby Koepplin discussed Clausen Springs Recreation area improvements. Bobby also discussed area improvement at Little Yellowstone and problems with the spring water collection site.

A discussion took place on possible fixes to the site or the prospect of drilling a new well at the park.

Discussion of needed repairs that were not reported to FEMA at a cost of about \$10,078.00 to help pay costs of repair.

The Board discussed a shelter that was damaged and being repaired.

The Game and Fish offered \$25,000.00 for graveling.

Leitner made a motion, seconded by Bob Nelson, to approve the county park job descriptions. Motion carried.

Froelich made a motion, seconded by Knutson to open accounts for Barnes county Parks. Motion carried.

With no further business to discuss, Froelich made a motion, seconded by Leitner to adjourn.